
We have now been in the US for over a month and are very grateful to the Lord that He has 
made it possible for us to spend quality time with many of you and we plan, and are looking 

forward to, visiting many more of 
you before going back to Brazil!!!  It 
has been great and a real privilege 
investing in these relationships, 
praying together and hearing what 
the Lord is doing in your lives!     
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Technology has been a blessing in keeping us connected              I was able to buy a used bike and have been  
       with our ministry in Brazil, when it works!                         able to continue my “nature adventures”!   
                                                                                      (Some of them with friends!)                              



Family news:   
Mirian & I - The month of Nov. & half of Dec. we 
are at our church in Vineland, NJ! 
Kevin  - Busy with all the “going ons” of his camp 
ministry. 
Vini, Stef, Juliana, Helena, & Mark - Have had 
many neat ministry opportunities!  
JP, Kelly, & Alec - In Fl. for soccer camp and 
Thanksgiving weekend. 
Richard - Camp ministry & getting ready to head 
back to the US for support raising - please pray!

We enjoyed a fun day at the shore! 
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At camp 

Enjoying a rest after a day at a water park! 

Showing her paintin
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